
SAFETY COMMITTEE 

 

April 17, 2017 

 

 

The April 17, 2017 special Safety Committee meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m. in Council 

Chambers by Bill Thornton, Chairman.  Safety Committee members present were Rick Roberts, 

Bill Thornton, and Kenneth Wessler. 

 

Others present included:  Scott Washburn, Mayor; and Sarah Bennett, Clerk. 

 

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the upcoming retirement of police personnel and 

appointment of acting police personnel. 

 

It was noted that that Mrs. Deanna Piecha, Human Resource Officer, received a notice from 

Police Chief David Olds of his retirement from the Police Department, effective April 28, 2017. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Wessler, seconded by Mr. Roberts, to accept, with regret, the 

retirement of Police Chief David Olds, effective April 28, 2017.  Upon Voice Vote, all members 

voted Yes.  The Chairman declared the motion carried. 

 

The appointment of an Acting Chief of Police until a new Chief of Police is appointed was 

discussed. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Thornton, seconded by Mr. Roberts, to appoint Captain Dan Ross as 

the Acting Chief of Police, effective April 28, 2017.  Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes.  

The Chairman declared the motion carried. 

 

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

              

 

Sarah J. Bennett, Clerk    Bill Thornton, Chairman 

 


